
Dillon back to lead Wildcat
golf  after  earning  state
medal

Louisburg sophomore Calvin Dillon, who earned a 10th place
finish and a medal at the Class 4A state golf tournament last
season, returns to lead the Wildcats as he looks to improve on
his first-year performance. 

 

Calvin Dillon walked off the Wamego Country Club course last
season as one of the top golfers in the state after he earned
a medal following the Class 4A state golf tournament.

Dillon’s state medal was the first for Louisburg in several
years after he shot an 80 during the 4A tournament that put

him in 10th place overall.

Not too bad for a freshman.

Now a sophomore, Dillon is looking for even bigger things this
season as he leads the Wildcat golf team into their first
tournament Monday at the Gardner Invitational.

“Calvin is very consistent,” Louisburg coach Brian Burns said.
“He should be shooting in the 70s all year and will have a
good season for us.”

Although Dillon is cemented as the Wildcats’ No. 1 golfer,
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there has been plenty of competition at practice for the final
five varsity spots.

It has been hard for Burns to get a good look at his team as
they have only been able to take to their home course at
Metcalf Ridge for practice seven times. Despite that, Burns
has been able to figure out most of his varsity lineup as
seniors Grant Ryals, Justin Sievert and sophomore Ryan Haight
will join Dillon.

Louisburg is trying to make up for the loss of Ty Martin, who
qualified for state last season, and Burns knows his team has
some catching up to do.

“The group is understanding the swing more this year and able
to put many parts of it in action,” Burns said. “As a team, we
still have tons of work to do on the 50 to 150-yard shots. Our
daily routine of pitching and putting competitions will help
their short game although they must be able to get a feel for
the green other than our course before matches start.”

The Wildcats have several golfers who are still competing for
that fifth and sixth spot, including senior Kai Tinich, who
saw varsity action last season. Senior Parker Perentis and
sophomore  Devin  Wieland  also  are  vying  for  the  final  two
slots.

It is a lineup that could change from week-to-week depending
on who performs well in practice and during meets.

“There are so many golfers that are pretty equal this year,”
Burns said. “I will have to watch closely this year on who is
practicing the hardest, has the best attitude and being the
most consistent to find my full varsity team. I know my top
four spots, but the last two could be taken by four or five
different people, so they will have to have playoffs every
week.”

Louisburg opens its Monday when it competes in the Gardner



Invitational at Gardner Golf Course and will follow that up
with the Paola Invitational on April 9.

Regional  assignments  were  also  recently  released  and  the
Wildcats will compete at the Anderson County regional at the
Garnett Country Club. Other teams at the regional will be
Baldwin,  Burlington,  Fort  Scott,  Anderson  County,  Iola,
Prairie View, Osawatomie, Ottawa and Paola.


